












Page 282
AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Tuesday 28th July 2015 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-  Mr Kevin Morris (Chairman), Messrs John Griffiths, Bryn Vaughan, Julian Harries, 
David Ambrey, Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mrs Anne James. The Chairman extended a warm welcome to the new member Mr David Ambrey.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) FLY TIPPING. PCSO Jude Parr promised to visit the Woodstock area and speak with some of the residents.
(b) SPEEDING ON B4329 AT WOODSTOCK. PCSO Jude Parr would speak with her superiors and discuss the possibility of speed lines being installed at Woodstock, Members were happy with this suggestion.
4. Highway Matters.
(a) The Parcywern road has had numerous large potholes repaired and the road has been surface dressed.
Pembs County Council staff have been in the Ambleston Community area cleaning around drain gratings. Large areas of irregular road surfaces on the B4329 within the Ambleston Community have been repaired. All the above mentioned works have been carried out to a good standard.

(b) The road surface is breaking up outside Upper Pencastell at the junction with the Wallis road. This matter is to be reported to Pembs County Council.
5. Planning. 
There were no items of Planning.
6. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBROKESHIRE CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU. A letter requesting financial support was discussed. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Bryn Vaughan and agreed to make a donation of £30.00.
(b) PLANNING AID WALES. The Clerk will attend a planning training workshop at County Hall on Wednesday 9th September 2015 2.0 p m to 5.0 p m.
(c) SURVEY FOR REMUNERATION PANEL FOR WALES. The Clerk had completed a short on-line survey regarding allowances paid to councillors. Ambleston Community Councillors do not receive any allowances.

(d) The following were received for information:-

(i) Spontaneous Events within Pembs County Council area.


(ii) Ombudsman’s Annual Report 2014/2015.


(iii) Port of Milford Haven Annual Review 2014.

(e) It was agreed to circulate the following:-


(i) Information regarding the draft Older Persons Strategy Consultation.


(ii) One Voice Wales minutes of the Pembs Area Committee held in April 2015.


(iii) Clerks and Councils Direct.
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7. Any Other Business.
(a) A public meeting will be held on Wednesday 29th July 2015 at the Conference Centre, Withybush Hospital to review the Special Care Baby Unit and Paediatric Services for Pembrokeshire one year on from the transfer of these services to Glangwili Hospital, Carmarthen.
(b) Traffic calming measures in Prendergast have met with some disapproval from members of the public who use the B4329 in this area. Councillor Howlett will speak with County Councillor Mark Edwards regarding this matter.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.25 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 28th September 2015 at 8.0 p m.
